Emails with questions and answers about submitting all the Literature and English course outlines to Curriculum Committee during Fall 2018:



From: "Bell, Rachel K." <bellr@smccd.edu>
Date: Tuesday, August 21, 2018 at 6:30 PM
To: "Hurless, Jessica" <hurlessj@smccd.edu>, "Windham, Adam" <windhama@smccd.edu>
Cc: "Feinblum, Kathleen" <feinblumk@smccd.edu>, "Gibson, Christopher" <gibsonc@smccd.edu>
Subject: Recommendations on Curriculum meeting days

 

Hi Jessica, Adam and I'm adding Kathleen as the LA rep for curriculum (I'm also adding Chris, our new interim Dean, just to keep him in the loop):

As you know, English & Literature are under-going Program Review, and ideally we hope to complete all the larger tasks by the end of this semester so we are ready to present mid-spring 2019.


We started working with you guys last semester and followed your advice of doing the big revisions on our Literature course outlines during spring and re-submitting them this Fall for a more expedited review.   Now we are doing the final revisions on our English course outlines, so will also be submitting these course outlines this semester (for the first time). 

We know this is a lot of curriculum and want this to go smoothly for both your committee and our department, so wanted to get your advice on the timing for submitting the course outlines:

(1) LITERATURE COURSE OUTLINES: Does the 5 course outlines per Curriculum meeting rule apply for re-submissions?  We have 19 Literature course outlines to re-submit for fall.  They were all revised and approved by Curriculum last semester, so is the process the same for quicker re-submissions?

(2) ENGLISH COURSE OUTLINES: We have less English course outlines to submit than Literature (probably less than 10 so might be able to get everything though in 2 Curriculum meetings), so do you have a recommendation for which fall Curriculum meeting dates we should request?  Should they coincide with the Literature course outline dates or should we avoid this overlap?

Thanks so much for your guidance along this process!

Rachel











Feinblum, Kathleen

Tue 8/21/2018 8:18 PM

To:  Gibson, Christopher;
Bell, Rachel K.;
Hurless, Jessica

Here is the update.

I know about the 5 class limit on curriculum committee but as I was told these would be on the Consent Agenda, I figured they would be submitted and approved without being reviewed because it was approved previously. I think that the suggestion to submit these CO beforehand caused a lot of confusion. At any rate, I will leave the Sept meetings for the Lit courses.

 

I am currently polishing the Core Courses. I am also looking at the continuity between the courses. As I finish, I forward the polished versions to the groups who worked on the CO. I don't know if I will get any responses but they did need a lot of work. The ENGL 110 course outline wasn't worked on so I have been working on it and calibrating it to ENGL 165. Jim B. will look at both as both he and I have taught both courses. I will submit those CO in October.

 

I have spoken to Rob (ENGL 161-162) and Jarrod (ENGL 819) about their CO. They are on it. They have a pretty big overhaul so I'm looking at those in November.

 

Liza's production courses needs to be done but I haven't heard from her yet. Nancy still has 695 to do but we looked at it last semester. Adam said that she didn't have to do big changes, that we can leave the course general. So that course will be done quickly.

 

The AA and AAT Narratives are completed. When the course outlines are done, I will check back with Marianne Beck for the final OK and they will then go to the CC committee for final approval.

 

Plus I have CPR and my classes.

 

I hope this covers it. Of course I am at school a lot if you have any concerns.

Kathleen



















Bell, Rachel K.

Tue 8/21/2018 9:18 PM

To: Feinblum, Kathleen;
Gibson, Christopher;
Hurless, Jessica

Hi Kathleen,

Thanks for the update on those elements.  I guess I'm still not totally understanding the answer to my two questions:

(1) LITERATURE COURSE OUTLINES: Does the 5 course outlines per Curriculum meeting rule apply for re-submissions?  We have 19 Literature course outlines to re-submit for fall.  They were all revised and approved by Curriculum last semester, so is the process the same for quicker re-submissions?

So are you saying all 19 Lit courses can be on the Consent agenda for the Sept Curriculum meeting and the 5-outline rule per meeting doesn't apply?

(2) ENGLISH COURSE OUTLINES: We have less English course outlines to submit than Literature (probably less than 10 so might be able to get everything though in 2 Curriculum meetings), so do you have a recommendation for which fall Curriculum meeting dates we should request?  Should they coincide with the Literature course outline dates or should we avoid this overlap?

You said that you were polishing up the Core English course outlines, that they needed a lot of work, and that English 110 hadn't been looked at, so I wasn't sure if we were talking about the same thing or if you weren't looking at the most recent materials.  Our department spent last semester revising our Core English course outlines in teams of five each focused on a different course.  These are the steps we took:
       (1) First we all created a "generic" course template.
       (2) Then each group put their course into that template and then added the elements that 
              made that course unique.  They highlighted those additions in yellow.
       (3) We spent a meeting all going over and approving the revisions together.  
       (4) You gave some advice to each group and I added your advice directly into each course 
             outline and highlighted it in blue.  

Below are the most recent versions of the English course outlines where you can see your advice highlighted in blue and the changes that were made as a group highlighted in yellow:  

Most Recent Revised English course outlines: 
English 828: Jarrod, Jessica and Chris:  course has been banked
English 846: Jessica B., Susan, Rachel: http://accounts.smccd.edu/bellr/Eng846revisedApril2018.doc 
English 100: Chris, Lucia, Andrew, Nathan: http://accounts.smccd.edu/bellr/Eng100revisedMay2018.doc
English 105: Michael, Liza, Lucia, Chris, Erin: http://accounts.smccd.edu/bellr/Eng105revisedMay2018.doc
English 110: Jim, Michael, John, Liza, Rob: http://accounts.smccd.edu/bellr/Eng110revisedMay2018.doc
English 165: Kathleen and Jim: http://accounts.smccd.edu/bellr/Eng165revisedApril2018.doc

At our first English meeting this August, folks asked if you would look at the outlines one more time, make any additional suggestions, and then they would meet in their groups one final time to make the last revisions.  So are you working from a version of the outlines that is different or outside of this process?  

And thank you so much for tending to all the other English courses and contacting the folks most connected with each course.  This was on my to-do list and was so relieved to know you were already on top of it.

Anyway, after all that, I still have the questions above about number of outlines we can submit and when.
Rachel



Feinblum, Kathleen
Wed 8/22/2018 8:11 AM

To: Bell, Rachel K.;
Gibson, Christopher;
Hurless, Jessica

Ok Rachel I will answer your questions.
1.       You didn’t ask this but know that Adam is not chair. Only Jessica.
2.       This semester the CC wants the Lit courses to go 5 at a time. Maria Norris is withholding some of them (preventing the launch) until the CO calendar is complete. Then she will give the courses a CC date. Some courses came at the end and courses were not reviewed the last CC meeting so they need to be resubmitted.
3.       Yes, you do have a template and all the info is there. But the format needs to fit the demands of CurricuNET. So complicated spacing, underlines, bolds, etc. Don’t read. So I took the material in the assignment section and formatted correctly for everyone. (Not everyone was using the same format.)
 
4.       ENGL 846 CO is done but I asked the committee to make book lists in MLA form.
5.       ENGL 100-105 are done and have to be identical except for 105 having an affective domain. So there was some work to make sure they were matching. ENGL 105 wants to change the name of the class so I’m awaiting the new title.
6.       ENGL 110 and 165 does follow the template but here is where we get into some variation. It needs to be clear that 110 uses literature (not indicated on the CO that was posted) and that 165 uses advanced critical thinking skills. Those two classes need to reflect that they are the same level and are more specific. Otherwise you’ll get new instructors teaching 110 like 100, and being confused about 165, etc. (Which I have seen)
 
7.       I emailed 110 about the changes but I got crickets. So it’s easier to fix it myself and then let them review it.
 
8.       Hope I answered your questions. I will send CO for repost once they have been oked by the committee.
 
9.       I am not too worried about timing. Even if we have to send a couple of courses going into the Spring semester, it will be fine.
 
10.   Though we pictured a big group meeting discussing all of the CO outline, we just don’t have time. I’m budgeting my time so that a lot of this work is done before the papers start coming.
 
11.   As the Core courses are more complicated and as CC review often means editing on my part after the review, I’m trying to “get it mostly right” the first time.
 
Hope this helps.
k
Hurless, Jessica

Wed 8/22/2018 9:21 AM

To:  Feinblum, Kathleen;
Bell, Rachel K.;
Gibson, Christopher

Good morning everyone,

  I apologize for being late to the e-mail thread, but had a night class last night and am just getting around to responding to e-mails. 

  Just to clarify a couple of items:

 

1. Since the first Curriculum Committee meeting tends to not have as many course modifications to review/approve, as chair, I made the special exception to allow the 13 LIT. courses that were submitted to be included on that agenda.  Moving forward, I would like to stick to the 5 course modifications, per meeting, per department rule.  This will help us, as a committee, manage the work flow.  If you feel there are special circumstances that warrant bringing more to a meeting, please feel free to reach out to me and I can decide if we can make that allowance.  Please note, I didn't see 19 LIT. courses submitted for 9/5/18, so we may need to check on those other six courses.
2. The re-submitted LIT. courses that were reviewed/approved last semester will go through the whole curriculum process again.  This means they are in the queue waiting for technical review, you will receive technical review feedback and then need to submit any requested changes.  The Curriculum Chair and Curriculum Specialist decide what can be moved to the consent agenda.  So, we are not "technically" submitting anything straight to consent agenda.  As a side note, I don't foresee any technical review changes being requested or major changes, so I anticipate them being placed on the consent agenda.  

3. As Kathleen mentioned, Adam Windham is serving as Interim Dean of Science at Cañada College this year, so any questions or correspondence can just be directed at me.

4. Lastly, Maria and I are trying to confirm the Curriculum Calendar for this year.  As soon as it is finalized I will let you all know.  This will help in the planning of when to bring course modifications through the committee.  

Please let me know if you need anything else.  Thanks!

Jessica     







Bell, Rachel K.

Wed 8/22/2018 12:14 PM

Thank you Jessica and Kathleen for the updates!  It looks like we are on track.

LITERATURE: Good to hear we have 13 of the Lit courses on the first Curriculum agenda.  Kathleen said Maria Norris was holding some for the new semester so it sounds like the remaining 6 will come through at subsequent fall Curriculum meetings.

ENGLISH: Once the Curriculum calendar for fall is ready, Jessica, can you let us know what two meetings we should ask to be on the agenda for English?  

And thanks Kathleen for the updates on the English course outlines.  I'm glad when you said they needed a lot of work that you were just talking about formatting.  When you have the formatting fixed, can you send me the revised versions of each course?  I will then replace the outlines we have on the website with the revised versions making it very easy for faculty to access the most recent versions of each.

Thank you all for your help on this process with so many moving parts! :)

Rachel

